
Vacuum Forming Acrylic Baths  
 

The Manufacturing Process Explained  
& why cracks are not attributable to the manufacturer 

 
Prior to moulding all acrylic baths start off as a flat sheet. This hard sheet is placed into an oven for 
about 25 minutes to soak up heat and soften.  
 
The soft and pliable acrylic sheet is then placed over an aluminium tool. After the sheet has been 
clamped into place a high pressure vacuum is created underneath by a vacuum pump. This vacuum 
is approximately 29” per sq. ft. Due to the high pressures if there is a weakness in the sheet it will 
tear during the vacuum forming and result in a ‘banger’ (the noise made as air rushes into the 
vacuum as the sheet splits).  
 
After the bath has been moulded and cooled it is a complete shell with no cracks. We know this 
because it has formed into the required shape without tearing (‘banging’). The base of the bath and 
the radius are thin compared to the top rim as the sheet has been pulled and stretched into shape. 
The acrylic shell is removed from the aluminium tool and placed with other shells ready for the next 
stage of manufacturing.  
 
All baths have to be reinforced with glass fibre polyester resin. This is to compensate for the acrylic 
becoming thinner as it flows into the base. If between the moulding process and spraying the acrylic 
shell becomes damaged (i.e. cracked) then the wet GRP resin during application would seep though 
onto the ‘consumer side’ of the bath. This would be noticeable upon the film been removed prior to 
fitting. The chemical reaction that takes place as the GRP is applied is exothermic and so would 
expand the crack allowing seepage to occur.  
 
Due to the design of the factory production lines there is no point post spraying/ curing where the 
bath would be subject to ‘impact’. There are wide open spaces and all the packing tables are padded 
to make the job ‘easier’ for the employee. After the bath has been trimmed, drilled and packed it is 
nested onto another bath (of the same model) and stacked in 10’s, 15’s or 20’s onto a pallet.  
 
Taking into account the manufacturing processes it is not possible to make a bath with a crack. 
Furthermore because we palletise the baths immediately Trojan is confident that impact damage 
will not have occurred on its’ site.  
 
The bath installed at the consumer’s house has travelled from our works in Huddersfield to a 
distribution depot and (perhaps) then to a showroom before been transported to the consumer’s 
house and installed. Many people have handled the bath before it is used.  
 
The last person(s) to handle the bath prior to use are the plumbers/ installers.  
 
At any point during this distribution chain (see above) the bath may have been damaged. It is 
because of the number of people involved that we, as manufacturers, cannot guarantee the bath 
against cracking. 
 
Cracked baths have undoubtedly suffered an impact related incident. Apart from stress as a result of 
poor fitting there is no other reason why a bath would crack. Finding the person who is responsible 
for causing the (accidental) damage is not possible. Nor is it something Trojan would know or 
discover by looking at the bath. All that is known is that at some point post manufacture the bath 
has been either ‘ill handled’.  
 



Impact Damage Briefly Explained: 

If there is no dent or markings on the acrylic surface then the damage will have happened “prior or 
during installation”.  
 
Impact damage ‘prior or during installation’ indicates that the initial damage has occurred on the 
underside of the bath. There will be no evidence of impact on the GRP. In most instances, although 
not all, the crack will be in a horse shoe/ half moon shape and the acrylic will look like it is peeling 
away from the rest of the bath and the GRP.  
 

The length of time it takes for a crack to become noticeable depends on the severity of the 
initial impact and how often the bath is used. The hot and cold water cycles coupled with 
the weight of the water will over a period of time expand and develop the crack further.  
 
 


